
Headteacher’s Message 

It’s certainly been a hot one this week! I’m hoping the sun will continue to 

shine, but it cools down slightly next week! 

Our children in Y2 and Y5 have been watching their chicks hatch this week as 

part of their science learning. Over the coming weeks, they will be watching 

how they grow and develop. We’ll keep you posted! 

Well done to our Y1 children, who have been doing their phonics screening 

check this week. They have done very well and we are very proud of them! An-

other well done to our Y4 children, who have worked hard on their multiplica-

tion check this week and have also  given their Cop Lane best. Well done! 

On Thursday, the children had a fantastic time doing the ‘Dance from the 

Heart’ roadshow. A big thank you to South Ribble Sports Partnership.  

Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: thankfulness 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

16.06.23—non-uniform 

day In exchange for 

bottles for the summer 

fair  

17.06.23—Cop Lane      

artwork displayed at    

Preston Mela Festival on 

Moor Park 

23.06.23—Reserve sports 

day 

28.06.23—30.06.23—Y6 

at Tower Wood 

30.06.2023-Chocolate  

donations for the Summer 

Fair  

04.07.23—Sparkle Day—

wear something sparkly 

(see p.7 for more              

information)  

07.07.23—Summer Fair  
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PTFA News 

The summer fair planning is well under way. Please see the page about volunteers. 

There is a non-uniform day on the 16th June in exchange for a bottles for the summer 

fair tombola. Due to the hot weather, we are asking for chocolate donations to be 

sent in on the 30.6.23. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that 13 year-old Max Woosey—also 

known as the ‘Boy in the Tent’ has recently set a Guinness World Record for the most money 

raised by camping. Inspired by a family friend, the young teenager has raised over £750,000 for 

North Devon Hospice. Max spent every night in a tent since he began his challenge, three years 

ago in the garden of his home in Braunton, Devon. ‘It’s been the best three years of my life,’ he 

said describing the challenge. The children considered the question: ‘What is the best way to 

show your support?’ Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Reflection Time 

‘Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love endures forever.’ 

                                                                                                                   1 Chronicles 16:34 

This week in our worship,  we thought about being thankful to the people who care for us. We 
talked about clothing that we wear to protect us. For example, a bee keeper wears a special suit 
to stop them from being stung by the bees. We then discussed who looks after us and protect 
us. We are thankful to those who keep us safe. We heard about how Jesus protected his         
followers when he calmed the storm. We reflected on how that for some in our world, they don’t 
have enough to protect them e.g. adequate shelter/ food. We were challenged to consider what 
we can do to help as global citizens.  

 

 



 

 

Warmer Weather and After School Sports Clubs 

If your child does extra-curricular sports clubs after school, please send an additional 

drink into school from home for them to take outside. The school water bottles are          

emptied and washed after school ready for the next day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School opens at 8:45am 

We are seeing a number of children late each morning. Just a quick reminder that the 

school gates open at 8:45am and close at 8:55am. Children can be dropped off at any time 

between these times. If your child is absent please contact the office from 8.30am. Thank 

you for your continued support.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Preston Mela Festival 

This Saturday sees Preston’s Mela Festival at Moor Park. Cop Lane is very privileged to 

have been selected to do some Indian inspired artwork and have a stall at the event. There 

looks to be lots of free activities going on. See below for further information. It would be 

great to see some of our families there: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Summer Term ‘Ministry of the Word’ Services 

Our summer term ‘Ministry of the Word’ service dates are listed below. Each 

services begins at 9:30am at St Mary’s Church, Penwortham. Parents are more 

than welcome to join us.   

Tuesday 13th June —Year 5 

Tuesday 20th June—Y3 

Tuesday 4th July— Y4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

A big thank you to Sainsbury’s in Penwortham, who 

have already donated £30 of chocolate for the         

tombola. We are very grateful! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

On the 4th July, Cop Lane will be taking part in Sparkle Day. The Sparkle Bean 

Charity was set up by one of local cluster headteachers at Tarleton Community 

Primary School following the death of a pupil, who was killed in the Manches-

ter Arena bombing. We invite the children to wear sparkly clothing in return for 

£1 donation. The link will be set up shortly. 

More information about how Sparkle Bean came to be can be found below: 

The Sparkle Bean Trust was set up in early 2022 by our founder Chris Upton. Sadly, in May 2017, 
a pupil at Tarleton Community Primary School, where Chris is the headteacher, died in the Man-
chester Arena Attack. Her name was Saffie-Rose Roussos and she was only eight years old. This 
devastated the school community, an unprecedented situation for a UK primary school to face in 
modern times. 

In the years following this appalling event, Chris and his team learnt a lot about trauma, sup-

porting their children in innovative ways to ensure they received the education they deserved 

and could enjoy being children again which at times was incredibly difficult due to the fear and 

grief they felt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




